College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council Meeting - Minutes

January 11, 2012 – 3:15 p.m.
Present:   Betsy Birmingham, Kevin Brooks, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Kevin Thompson, Rooth Varland
The College’s two new associate deans, Betsy Birmingham and Ann Burnett, were welcomed to the Executive Council.  The dean distributed a handout with a list of key duties for each of these new positions.
Kudos to the Gold Star Band for their performance at the conference championship football game in Texas.

Theatre Arts will be hosting guest artist Tokuro Miyake, who will be performing Classic Japanese Kyogen Comedies on February 23-26 and March 1-3.
Gary Goreham will be traveling to Korea in March to meet with Korean RDA officials to discuss a possible exchange program.

Dr. Paul Gaston will be the speaker at tomorrow’s DQP/Capstone pedagogical lunch.  Chairs/Heads are encouraged to attend the lunch and the question and answer session following the luncheon.
Two AHSS Climate Workshops have been scheduled (January 26 at 3:30 in the Mandan room and January 30 at 3:00 in the Meadowlark room) for faculty to meet and discuss issues affecting the climate in the college.
FORWARD-sponsored speaker events scheduled during January include part of the Promotion to Professor luncheon series which will be held on Tuesday, January 17, from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm. and a lecture on work/life balance which is scheduled for Friday, January 20, from 10:00 am-11:00 am.  

President Bresciani will visit the College on January 31 at 10:30 in the Century Theatre.  He will give a brief presentation and will then be open to faculty and staff for questions.

Departments were reminded to submit plans for improving alumni tracking to the dean by the end of January.
The Provost has announced the following goals for NDSU:
1. Triple completed graduate applications within 3 years
2. Double undergraduate applications within 3 years
3. Double enrolled PhDs within 3 years 

4. Double PhDs awarded within 5 years 

Chairs expressed concern regarding sufficient resources and space to meet these goals and would like to invite the Provost to an Executive Council meeting in the future to discuss these goals.

Discussion was held on current recruitment and retention strategies and on possible ways for improvement.

Betsy Birmingham and Ann Burnett will be working to establish a formal mentoring system in the college and will also be serving as mentors (Betsy with new faculty and Ann with mid-career faculty).
Linda Fricker and Kent Sandstrom met with Jackie Schluchter to discuss options for summer orientation.  The biggest problem with the current schedule is having time to establish rapport with students before starting the process of registration.
All deans were asked to submit a short list of major facilities priorities to the Provost.  After reviewing various submissions from departments in AHSS, the Dean decided that renovation of Askanase Hall (and particularly the NDSU Theater) is the top facility priority in our college. He also relayed other needs, including additional lab and research space, a Women’s Center, space for the Honors Program, and offices for graduate students.  He has been told that no changes will be allowed in the existing renovation plans for Minard Hall.
The Dean plans to use extra-section funding allocated to the College next year to continue support of the Dakota Studies program.  He would like to get these courses to count towards general education requirements.

Chairs were advised to consult with Tanya or Sara in the Office of International Programs for assistance in creating Memos of Understanding with international universities.

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 pm.







Submitted by Cathy Heiraas





